
Weekly Newsletter 6th September 2024

Dates for the diary

Dear parents and carers,
Welcome back everyone and an extra special welcome to all our 
new children and parents who I have really been enjoying getting 
to know. It has been absolutely wonderful to be back in school with 
all your amazing children. As always, they continue to show us 
what Ready, Respectful, Safe means by the way they care for our 
lovely school and for each other. I’m so proud of them all.
In collective worship, today we introduced something new – Pupil 
parliament! This means that every child will have a role as they will 
be part of a committee lead by a member of staff. They will then all 
have a really strong impact on how we can make our school even 
better. This is a wonderful way to make sure that every single child 
has a voice.
Our Gospel of St Mark presented us with one of many examples of 
the religious leaders of the time challenging Jesus and His 
followers for not complying with the traditional formalities.
As Jesus point out, God is far more interested in the substance of 
our thoughts, deeds and actions rather than the style. The 
Pharisees were great ones for making a show of their holiness but 
didn’t necessarily live it out in practice, particularly when it came 
to their regard to and treatment of others. Jesus reminds us that in 
this powerful story anyone and everyone is our neighbour and so 
we should have love and kindness in our hearts for everyone that 
we meet. Have a great weekend everyone! God bless!
Mrs Grace

Mrs Grace  

12th September –
Meet the teacher face to face for 
parents – Years 1-6
Session 1: 3.30-3.50pm
Session 2  4.00pm – 4.20pm
Meet the teacher YR parents will
be on 16th September at 4.30pm 
followed by the EYFS Phonics 
Workshop at 5pm
17th September Phonics and
Master Readers workshop KS1 

parents 5pm
27th September Commissioning 
Service for year 6 – Y6 parents 3rd

October – Lifestyle Medicine 
presentation for parents 9am
4th October INSET day
11th October Year 6 Class Mass 9am
15th October – Parents’ Evening 
3.30-6.15 on School Cloud
17th October - Parents’ Evening
3.30-6.15 on School Cloud
28thOct-1st Nov - Half Term 
22nd November Y5 Class Mass
29th November Year 4 Class Mass



Information Board

Notices and reminders
We are ready, respectful safe…

Hair and jewellery
Children are not allowed to wear jewellery, including earrings or studs. 
Long or shoulder length hair must be tied back. Hair accessories must be simple, plain, ‘soft’ and in 
school colours (red or white).
Children are not allowed to wear jewellery, including earrings or studs. Hair accessories must be 
plain, ‘soft,’ and in school colours.
Nail varnish is not permitted.

Phones
Mobile phones in schools Guidance for schools on prohibiting the use of mobile phones 
throughout the school day February 2024 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65cf5f2a4239310011b7b916/Mobile_phones_in_
schools_guidance.pdf
This latest government guidance on the use of mobile phones in schools permits schools to make 
their own decisions about what they feel is appropriate. 
It states, ‘‘We owe it to our children to do what we can to remove distractions and enable them to 
be fully present and engaged in the classroom. We also owe it to our pupils to keep them safe at 
school. One in five pupils have experienced bullying online. By removing mobile phones from the 
school day, we can create a safe space where pupils are protected from the risks and dangers 
associated with social media and cyber-bullying, as well as the peer pressure and possible stigma 
associated with owning what are often expensive devices. ‘
Therefore, we do not permit children to bring phones onto the school premises. 

Pencil cases
Please provide your child with a transparent pencil case with the following resources in it: 
handwriting pen with blue ink e.g. manuscript brand (not a biro), biro with purple ink for editing, 
pencil, 30cm ruler, rubber, sharpener, glue stick, whiteboard pen and a small selection of coloured 
pencils, no felt tips.
It is imperative that pencil cases are clear and flat so that children can fit them into their drawers 
under their desks. If they don’t have an appropriate pencil case, we will provide one (and charge 
parents on Scopay) as we will be keeping a small stock in the school office. We will also keep a small 
stock of some other resources such as handwriting pens and glue sticks which we will give to 
children when they run out and then charge parents via Scopay.
We won’t be sending paper slip reminder notes home as we want to foster a greater sense of 
responsibility in the children. Please regularly ask your children if they need their supplies 
replenishing so you can replace, if you wish to. 

Thank you for helping the children to be 
‘ready’ to learn!

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65cf5f2a4239310011b7b916/Mobile_phones_in_schools_guidance.pdf


Safeguarding
We seek to provide a safe and happy environment for all children. This means that we have a Child 
Protection and Safeguarding Policy and procedures in place. If you are concerned about a child's 
welfare, please record your concern, and any observations or conversation heard, or 
dsl@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk  as soon as possible the same day.



Friends News 

Welcome or welcome back to school.

We hope you have had a lovely summer break. We are looking 

forward to all the exciting events ahead. The events will be updated 

on this newsletter and in the Friends calendar in due course. 

We are thrilled to be able to update our job descriptions and so 

grateful for the people who have stepped forward to volunteer and 

support us. Anything in Green is a filled position, amber requires 

filling and Red urgently needs filling for the committee to continue 

running. (see below) 

Please read on the next page, the vacant roles and see where your 

talents could make the Friends and the events offered to St Hugh of 

Lincoln school even better. Please remember any role can be shared 

and any support is greatly appreciated.  

Importantly the Friends AGM; 

Where; St Hugh's school Hall 

When; 3rd October 

Time; 7 pm drinks, nibbles and chat

7.30pm meeting to start.

If we are not able to recruit to the chair and secretary roles at the 

meeting the Friends of St Hugh’s will not be able to continue. 

Please do contact Anna Larkham or Mrs Barker if you would like 

to talk more about any of the roles.



Friends News 
Role Descriptions for supporting 

The Friends of St Hugh. 



Friends News 
Role Description for supporting

The Friends of St Hugh continued


